
 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Ms. Rita Edaburn 
Box 717 
Grantsburg, Wisconsin 54840 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8627 Daniels 70, RW2 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Ms. Edaburn: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Ms. Ellen Ellis 
8713 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8713 Daniels 70, RW1 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Ms. Ellis: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Mr. Vayne Engstrom 
8526 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8526 Daniels 70, RW4 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Engstrom: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Mr. and Mrs. Ken and Sheri Nelson 
8454 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8454 Daniels 70, RW3 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Nelson: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Mr. Timothy Tjader 
8783 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8783 Daniels 70, RW5 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Tjader: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

 The Power of Commitment 

GHD  

900 Long Lake Road, Suite 200 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55112 
United States 
www.ghd.com 
 

Our ref: 11222418-LTR-40 
 
March 25, 2022 

Mr. Chu Y. Wu 
11101 Kumquat Street NW 
Coon Rapids, Minnesota 55448 

Residential Well Sampling Notification 
8452 West Doctor Lake Road, RW6 and RW6 Shop 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Wu: 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is planning 
to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater monitoring as required 
by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. 
Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 11, 2022. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

– Water samples will be collected one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made by you. 

– The samples will be collected in the same manner as previous events.  Each sample will be analyzed for 
pentachlorophenol (PCP); benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX); and naphthalene. 

– A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at (612) 524-6866 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 661-0125.  

Regards, 
 
 
 
Tim Ree 
Project Manager / Project Engineer 

+1 612 524-6866 
tim.ree@ghd.com 

TR/mg/LTR-40 

Copy to: Phil Richard – WDNR Park Falls (via email) 
Celine Wysgalla, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy – WDNR Spooner (via email) 

 

http://www.ghd.com/
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